# Royal Chronicle

The Weekly Newsletter of Redeemer Lutheran School

**August 25, 2014** 

# **CHAPEL MISSION - PRAYER BEARS**

During the months of August and September we will be collecting offerings for the Prayer Bear Program at Cook's Fort Worth Children's Hospital. Children who are sick receive a bear while they are in the hospital. We hope you support this mission with your offering. The amount collected last week was \$42.87.

## **ROYAL CLOTHING**

Attached is an order form for Royal Clothing. Please see the examples on the back of the order forms. ORDERS ARE DUE TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8<sup>th</sup>. PAYMENT IS DUE WITH YOUR ORDER. MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO REDEEMER LUTHERAN SCHOOL. This is the only time during this school year that we will order spirit wear. If you have any questions, please call the school office at 817-560-0032 or email rlschool@charter.net

# FRIENDS OF REDEEMER SCHOOL -FORS (PTA)

FORS will meet next Friday, September 4<sup>th</sup> at 8:40 a.m. in the Parish Hall. Please plan to attend. Volunteers are needed to fill some positions.

#### CHECK YOUR CHILD'S BACKPACK

Please check your child's backpack every day. Teachers will send home assignments sheets, daily work, homework and other information that you will need to see. Some notices from the office will be sent home this way.

# **EARLY CHILDHOOD PARENTS**

If you bring your child to class in the mornings, please arrive a few minutes early so that you can take your child to the restroom before going to class. Remember to send an individual snack for your child every day.

#### **DRINK TICKET**

If you have not ordered a drink ticket for your child, please send payment to the school office as soon as possible or send a drink with your child's lunch. If you want your child to have a drink for breakfast in day care and at lunch you will need to purchase 2 drink tickets, one for school and one for day care. Drink tickets are attached.

#### **CAMPUS SECURITY**

Redeemer Lutheran School will be installing security cameras and a remote lock system on the front gates soon. If you would like to make a donation to help defer the cost of these security updates, please send your donation to the school office. Make checks payable to Redeemer Lutheran School and note "security" in the memo line. All donations are tax deductible.

#### **VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES**

Several volunteers are needed to help collate the handbook and school directory on Friday, September 11<sup>th</sup>. If you can help, please contact Dawn at <a href="mailto:schooloffice@redeemerfw.org">schooloffice@redeemerfw.org</a> or call at 817-560-0032.

A volunteer is needed to do the yearbook. If you can help, please contact Dawn at

schooloffice@redeemerfw.org or call at 817-560-0032.

A volunteer is needed to be the room parent coordinator. You must have been a room parent last year to volunteer for this job. If you can help, please contact Janice Moser at <a href="mailto:janicemoser@netzero.net">janicemoser@netzero.net</a>

## DAY CARE SIGN IN/SIGN OUT POLICY

Please remember to sign in and sign out when dropping off and picking up your child from Stay N Grow or Extended Day Care every day. Also please be aware that you may not pick up your child when day care is in transition. This means if they are leaving to go to the playground or gym you must wait until day care has arrived at their destination and roll taken before you can remove your child from the line. Every time day care moves from one location to another location on campus the teacher in charge must arrive with the same number of students that they left the previous location with. Day Care students are signed in in the breezeway after school is out and the last car has left the pickup line. If you arrive late and your child is walking to the day care building, you must wait to pick up until they have entered the building and have answered roll. This policy is for safety of all of the children in our care. Thank you for your patience and cooperation.

#### WHEN YOUR CHILD HAS A FEVER

All children who develop a fever (100.4 or higher) during the school day will be sent home. Your child **must** be fever free, without medication, for 24 hours to be eligible to return to school.

# **ILLNESS**

When a child becomes ill at school, the welfare of all of our students is our first concern. The student will be separated from other children and given staff supervision until a parent arrives. Fever, diarrhea and vomiting are common symptoms necessitating a child's removal from school. Children are not to return to the school UNTIL THEY HAVE BEEN FREE OF SUCH SYMPTOMS, WITHOUT MEDICATION, FOR AT LEAST 24 HOURS. While some symptoms are not the result of

contagious disease, they are not conducive to group care and can compromise health, safety, and supervision of other students.

# **COMMUNICABLE ILLNESSES**

Contagious illnesses should be reported to the school office immediately to protect the other children and staff. Never send your child to school if you suspect they have a contagious illness. Exposure to contagious illnesses at school will result in notification being sent home to all parents. The name of the contagious child will not be printed. When re-entering school, a doctor's release must be brought to the school office.

#### THOUGHT FOR THE DAY

And whatever you do, whether in word or deed, do it all in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father through him. Colossians 3:17

In His Service

Page Nickell Principal